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Meeting #685 
 

CAPISTRANO BAY DISTRICT 

AGENDA REPORT 

June 28, 2022 

 

Security 

ITEM 6b 

 
Allied Universal Security Contract Discussion 

 

In attendance for this Board meeting item will be Steve Nsaif (pronounced Nay-sif), General 
Manager of Allied Universal Security Services.  As was discussed at the last meeting, the Board 
was interested in exploring any opportunities at cost control with this service contract. 

 
Mr. Nsaif will be present to discuss the possibility of a three-year contract that could result in 
savings to the District, along with other possible cost control options. 
 
 
 
 

ITEM 6c 
 

Police Officer Three Month Trial 
 

At the request of the Board, the District is reinstating its Police Program that was originally 
activated in 2012 and operated with two POST Certified police officers continuously through July 
2018 when the Board of Directors acted to terminate the program citing ineffective results with 
speed control. 
 
The current Board has requested that the program be reactivated for a three-month trial period 
for the primary purpose of controlling speeding on Beach Road.  To this end, the District has re-
hired Officer Jim Williams on a part-time basis to be here on Saturdays and Mondays – this 
being his availability from his current full-time job as an armed site security officer with the 
Orange County Sanitation District.  In addition to this effort, District Security has already begun 
handing out 15 MPH flyers at the community entrance to guests and service workers and new 
pavement striping will be done in early July to repaint 15 MPH on the road surface in multiple 
locations.  The suggestion to install an electronic speed read-out sign along the road just past 
the entrance has not been researched yet but will be looked into also in July – we do know that 
the cost ranges from $3500 to $6500. 


